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S8695

Labor and Emptoyment- Uninsured Emptoyers'Fund Board - Membership and Reserves

Good afternoon, Vice Chair Hayes and Members of the Finance Committee;

Thank you for the opportunity to present 58695, Labor and Emptoyment - Uninsured Emptoyers'
Fund Board - Membership and Reserves. 58695 requires the Uninsured Emptoyers'Fund (UEF) Board

to estabtish reserve funding to meet potentia[ losses of the UEF, and expands their membership from
three members to f ive members appointed by the Governor with approvat of the Senate.

The UEF was created to ensure that injured workers without emptoyer coverage can receive
necessary medicaI treatment and indemnity payments as required under workers' compensation
statutes. Presentty, their board is authorized to estabtish reserve funding, but not necessarity
required to do so. Requiring a reserve fund to be created witt atign with the UEF's mission and ensure
that funding is readity avaitabl,e to workers who need it immediatety.

Additionatty, 58695 atters the composition of the UEF board and expands it to prioritize quatif ication
and expertise in the area of workers'compensation. These proposed membership modifications wil,[

ensure that the UEF has experienced oversight and proper sotvency, and witt amend the board to
inctude two members with expertise in property and casuatty insurance, one with accounting or
financiat experience, a poticyhotder of workers' compensation insurance in Marytand, and a generaI

member of the pubtic.

This Legistation is proposed in response to the Legistative Workgroup Addressing the Long-Term

Sotvency of the UEF, which presented their concerns and recommendations to the Finance
Committee on January 1Sth of this year. The modifications inctuded in this bitt witt improve the
usabil.ih/ of the UEF and promote more accountabitity and oversight going forward, so that the UEF

can continue serving workers and emptoyers throughout the state.

I respectfutty request a "Favorabte Report" on 58695.




